ASCRC Writing Committee Meeting 
Monday, December 4th, 10:00 a.m. -12:00 p.m., GBB 225

Call to order

The meeting was called to order at 10:10 a.m.  

Members Present: E. Baucom, S. Brown, J. Dougherty P. Stiehl,  S. Yoshimura
Ex-Officio Members Present: C. Atteberry,  N. Lindsay, E. Wecker
Members Absent/Excused: P. Baur, C. Matina,  J. Pavilack A. Ratto-Parks, K. Webster

Approval of the minutes from 11/6/17 was postponed because there was not a quorum of voting members.   
Communication 
· The Committee discussed the Writing Symposium while waiting for Chair Brown.   Approximately 20 people attended.   There was an issue with the registration link. The students on the panel seemed to be fairly advanced writers.  Faculty need to hear from students who are not advanced and struggle with assignments.  Professor Ratto-Parks will send a follow-up message to those who attended with resources.  Assignments are just the beginning of the discussion.  They provide an opportunity for students to talk with the professor.   There can be tension between overly prescriptive instruction of allowing students the freedom to use their own ideas and learn without making errors in judgment.  Faculty need to define the parameters of writing in their disciplines so students understand the thinking and approach that is required.  Intermediate Instructors are uncertain of how much to discuss writing verses content.  The writing should be built into the curriculum.  There are ways to cover writing using teaching documents and not a lot of class time. Instructors may wish to explain the cultural differences between high school assignments/expectations and college. 

Suggestions include organizing breakout groups according to disciplines with similar writing characteristics, asking members of the Writing Committee to find students to participate in the panel.     
Business Items 
· Professors Baucom, Dougherty, and Director Webster will review the writing course proposals.   There was concern that a general education course (GRMN 352h) is also an advanced writing course.  This seems to contradiction in that general education courses are intended to be broad and foundational and advanced writing are specific to the discipline. 
· Professor Ratto-Parks received a transfer petition, but the student is close to graduating so should be considered by the Graduation Appeals Committee.    There was a question about how approved appeals or agreements made by the department chair are entered into Degree Works.  The results of the Writing Course Transfer Appeal are sent to the student and to Paulette at the Registrar’s Office.  Camie will check with the Registrar regarding the current practice for departmental substitutions formerly triggered by a signed form, now students and faculty track progress towards graduation in DegreeWorks. 
· After a brief discussion about the data, the motion to eliminate the 27 credit rule (appended below) was approved. 

· Students have the right to appeal the results of the credit transfers according to BOR Policy 301.5.   Camie brought this to the attention of the Admissions Evaluators, who updated the webpage to include information about students appeal rights. It is hoped that admissions will establish a clear procedure that will include notifying eligible students of the Writing Course Transfer Appeal policy. 
· Professor Ratto-Parks asked committee members for input regarding the spring workshop.   She would like to consider an earlier date either the end of February or March.  She was unaware that the Writing Center had money set aside for the workshop.  A possible venue change could reduce the cost.  The Canyon Club charges $550 for rental.   The new Missoula College is a possibility.  The committee explored alternatives to the full-day event. Attendees need to be able to translate the experience back to the classroom.  Attendees need to be able to share their expertise more.  Some time could be spent on developing a rubric, but would need to have a partial template. The workshop should provide enrichment for participants but also collect data for the assessment.   A good starting point to rethink the workshop is the essential take-a-ways for participants.   Professor Ratto-Parks will distill the thoughts into a follow-up email correspondence.  
 adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 p.m.

